Phxllis Corbiere ‘

From: Charles Biollo <simplys7 @telus.net>

Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2019 8:47 PM

To: Phyllis Corbiere

Cc: Maxine Fodness

Subject: Oct 8th meeting. Subject : closing the access from launch road through the former lake
bed (riparian area) Paziuk subdivision

Attachments: Lake doc.odt

As per your e-mail this is my request:

I wish to speak to council as a delegation on the use of wheeled or tracked conveyances on the ER, riparian area, and
beds and shores of the Paziuk subdivision of Lac Sante

Due to a extreme increase in the amount of motorized traffic along the access that leads from launch road to the lake
shore | posted the attached sign in the hope that it would prevent the abuse of this access and only be used for
discretionary transportation to the lake shore.

(see attached).

Unfortunately this message was ignored by a large amount of people. The sign was tossed into bush along with some of
the posts that are installed at the end of launch road. | have reinstalled the sign and posts which | have personalty
supplied many times over the summer.

Joy and trail ridding has increased not decreased, on a average Saturday there is between 200 and 300 drive byes in
front of my (lake front

property) Not sure what other property on the lake would put up with this amount of traffic in front of their place. In
addition there are more trails being developed by people driving through other parts of the riparian and wet land area.

| contacted the county at the beginning of the summer to supply additional signs in the hope of providing some sort of
public education and preventing further negative impact on the health of our wet lands, and perhaps instill some

common courtesy for the riparian land owners.

Instead of receiving the signs that were promised the county chose to gravel and grade launch road as well as gravel and
groom part of the access in the riparian area sending the message that its OK to drive there.

It should also be noted that this access is not the designated access point to the lake, its been developed over time due
to the receding water. The approved subdivision plan outlines two designated access points that are for the use of those
who do not have direct lake access from there properties.

I am asking the county to come up with a solution to this problem or permanently close this access.

Regards

Charles Biollo




